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The General Education Committee met on Tuesday, December 3, 2024, to review a proposal to tag a spring 
“Special Topics” lab course as an Area B3 GE course.  
 
In attendance were voting committee members Sarah Senk (Chair), Laurie Borchard, Chris Chiego, Ariel 
Setniker, and Cynthia Trevisan, as well as nonvoting members, Mike Strange, Tom Oppenheim, Christine 
Isakson, and Shari Smiljanic-Villa. (Graham Benton, MT Department representative Elizabeth McNie, and 
Area A Representative Aparna Sinha were also unable to attend the meeting due to conflicts; Sinha 
contributed remotely.)  
 
S&M Department Chair Trevisan explained that the addition of a Special Topics course at this late date was 
necessary 
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• The committee noted that the course accords with the description of the subject area in EO1100 and 

satisfies GELO 4: “Apply scientific principles and the scientific method to data about both living and 
non-living systems.”  

• Senk noted that before 2018 special topics courses in S&M and C&C were automatically tagged as GE 
courses, but this practice was corrected after the 2020 Program Review revealed that practice was 
inconsistent with policy. Since 2020, Special Topics courses typically pass through the GE Committee 
only, and only if the department chooses to make the course a permanent offering instead of a one-off 
will the course move onto the Curriculum Committee (after undergoing a second GE Committee 
review as a standalone course).  

• Trevisan explained that the course is a hands-on component of the Oceanography lecture. The 
instructor is using lab exercises / experiments that require students to test out different theoretical 
principles they learn in the lecture. In particular, students will “develop and test hypotheses in various 
sub-disciplines of Oceanography,” “collect and synthesize scientific data,” and communicate those 
results in lab reports. Trevisan noted that they’ll be collecting samples from the SF 


